Dear Parents,

We have become aware of multiple social media posts listing various schools in Ohio and across the country as possible targets. Although the threats were unspecified and non-credible, we activated certain protocols in response to the allegations.

We appreciate the work, support, and response of the Steubenville Police Department. We believe this swift action will curtail and detect future threats, credible or otherwise. We also ask that parents, caregivers, and staff remind our students of the seriousness of such statements and the potential consequences of these actions regardless of the means, access, or intent.

We remind everyone to immediately report any threats or acts of violence to law enforcement or school administrators if there is a suspicion schools could be involved in any manner. Remember "if you see something, or hear something, SAY SOMETHING!"